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MEMO 

TO:  Chairperson Wetzel and Commission Members 

FROM: Andrew Beyer, P.E. 

DATE:  August 2, 2023 

RE:  Public Works Commission Meeting of August 8, 2023 

No action required: Cady Street Bridge Update  

Background 

The City of Watertown received Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) Local Bridge 

Program funding to rehabilitate the Cady Street Bridge prior to the replacement of the Main Street (Cole 

Memorial) Bridge in 2024. Cady Street would be used as a local detour during the Main Street (Cole 

Memorial) Bridge replacement project and needs to be rehabilitated prior to use as a local detour route. 

  

The scope of the project includes removing the existing concrete overlay (originally installed in 1989); 
install a new concrete overlay to protect the bridge deck slab; concrete surface repairs to sidewalk, 
deck, and piers; and bridge approach reconstruction. 
 
The project was let by WisDOT on May 9th. The project was awarded by WisDOT to the lowest 

responsive, responsible bidder, Zenith Tech of Waukesha, WI in the amount of $313,947.31. The City 

is responsible for 20% of construction costs, or $62,789.46 based on the low bid. This is within the 

dollar amount budgeted for this project. Zenith Tech intends to begin work shortly after Labor Day.  


